

Vacaville Unified School District Educational Services Center 401 Nut Tree Road, Vacaville, California 95687-3508

Board of Education

Michele Dally, President • Michael Kitzes, Vice President Shawn Windham, Clerk • John Jansen Sherie Mahlberg • Nolan Sullivan • Whit Whitman Jane Shamieh, Board Secretary & Superintendent



Memorandum of Understanding Between Vacaville Unified School District and Vacaville Teachers Association

The Vacaville Unified School District and the Vacaville Teachers Association mutually agree to the following amendment regarding Article 9.1.1.

For the 2015-2016 school year only, the hiring ratio for classroom teachers for TK-third grade at each elementary site shall be 26.0 or lower. This hiring ratio will result in each school site having a class size of 26.0 or lower for the 2015-2016 school year.

At the end of the 2015-16 fiscal year, the TK-3 hiring ratios will return back to the 2013-14 contract levels even though the District is committed to keep lowering the TK-3 class ratios towards 24:1.

Randy Henry

Chief Human Resources Officer

Moira McSweeney

President, Vacaville Teachers Association